ASCSU Weekly Report 9/22/2009
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· Diversity Conference is going on at CSU from the 22nd to 24th.  Seven different high schools are here to take part in the many lectures that are being given.

· RETREAT!

· Retreat starts 3pm September 25th and ends 2pm September 27th
· Check your inbox that is on the List serve to see details

· Thank you all who attended the inauguration of Tony Frank and Joe Blake

· Special thanks to the senators and representatives from their respective colleges

· RamRide budget: Have come in under budget for the cars. Here are the Ramride stats:

· Originally Budget for RamRide cars : $70,044.00
· Current budget for RamRide cars: 53,000 based on 300 miles a weekend for each car.

· We have come under budget for the 300 miles a car but still are projected a 53,000 dollar budget because of improvement of efficiency.

· Meeting with Richard Eykholt Tuesday September 22, 2009

· Director Miller and I will update at cabinet and Senate
Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
First I would like to thank all of you how came out to the Friday Afternoon Club.  I think the event went as well as we could have hoped for. Thank you for all of you who attended.

· SFRB Applications: I will be opening the board for a few more applications.  If anyone is interested or know someone who is please fill out an application immediately. 
· TransFort: I had some concerns regarding the Transfort contract.  I felt that the failure to install student ID scanners on the busses would force ASCSU to pay unnecessarily high increases in ridership.  After a meeting with Transfort these concerns have been alleviated.  Please contact me directly for more information.
· Senate: Everyone get your committee requirement in and do some Senator Outreach!!! Yeah! Exciting! 
· Last week we had a large influx of new senators, I would really appreciate every member of ASCSU getting to know them and showing them the ropes.
· SFRB: The Second meeting of the Fee Board will be on Monday, September 28, 2009.  Please note that the meeting will start at 5:00 pm this semester.
· Retreat: This year we will see one of the highest turnouts for the ASCSU retreat.  This will be a great opportunity for ASCSU to build community, and I hope all of you take full advantage of it.   
Finance Report – Jake Donovan
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	September 21, 2009

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$941.68 
	2.4%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$141.42 
	5.7%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$144.40 
	0.6%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$15.96 
	0.1%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,246.76 
	3.7%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$0.00 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$4,490.22 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$215,554.10 
	2.0%

	 
	Account Balance
	$215,554.10 
	 


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Weekly Meetings: 

· Met with all the directors and all are doing well (see other directors’ reports for more information).
General:
· Directors have been trained to run RamRide, and have signed up for two nights out of the year. The signup sheet is outside the RamRide cube. If you are a paid member and are interested in a similar arrangement, come see me.
· Setting up a documentation system for programs, campaigns, and events for more continuity from year to year.
· Continuing recruitment efforts on all fronts. There will soon be complete list of all committees on campus with open student spots. Stay tuned.
· Laying out plans for an ASCSU volunteer pool.
· Still strategizing to get more communication and cooperation between cabinet and senate (let me know if you have any ideas).
· Get ready for the retreat this weekend! It’s going to be a very beneficial experience. If you are not going to make it send me an email explaining why.
· Thanks to everyone who came to the FAC, it was a complete success.
Status:
· If you’re looking to get more involved with projects but don’t know where to start, come see me. This includes interdepartmental help as well as Senate and Supreme Court. 
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Don’t get behind in classes.
Dates to Remember

Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

ASCSU Retreat September 25th through the 27th 

Academics –Conrad Miller
Will bring three issues to Faculty Council on October 6th  with Dan
o   Textbooks
o   Board of Governors Bill
o   Finals Scheduling
  “Free printing” in the Library will hopefully be finalized this week
  Noah is working on the Student Course Surveys issue, let him know if you have an opinion 
  There is a $18 million Library expansion in the works
o   Timeline : Construction may start this time next year
o   I will go through University Issues to get student opinion, and will eventually bring issue to Senate to weigh in and hopefully support expansion
Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
· Education Campaign
· In the designing and printing stages. Hopefully it will be out soon so we can launch this “Good Neighbor” campaign as soon as possible. 
· 3Unrelated 
· Please attend the 3Unrelated Roundtable discussion NEXT MONDAY!!!! I need you there! And, trust me, I greatly appreciate any attendance from ASCSU. Free cookies and a chance to have your voice heard. Results will be presented to Council. 4-6pm in the Grey Rock Room. THANKS!
· Please help out to tell City Staff how students feel about 3Unrelated and share your opinion about what to do with the ordinance, please go to fcgov.com/yourvoice and fill out the survey. It is very important that students fill this out!!! Here are some suggestions for changes to the ordinance based on the proposal:
1. Four Unrelated
2. More availability for extra occupancy rentals
3. Extend correction time from seven to 30 days
4. Increase education and enforcement of other peace-keeping ordinances
· Working with Assistant Director Lessard to get letter writing and endorsement campaigns up on the website.
· Letter-Writing Campaign
1. Assistant Director Ives has worked very hard to put this program together. Please attend the Senate meeting this week to find out how you can help.
· Individual Endorsements Campaign (Petition)
1. Associate Director Barrell has also worked hard on this campaign with the help of student Joe Peterson. This will also be talked about on Wednesday. Please be there.
· Lastly, if you would like to get involved with any work regarding
3Unrelated, please talk to me – we have plenty to do!!!
· Voter Registration
· Senator Ruffin and Assistant Director Ives are working on a recruitment campaign for VoteCSU! and are in the process of choosing a date for our voter registration blitz. 
 Dates to Remember

09/28/2009 – 3Unrelated Round Table Discussion

10/23/2009 – Direct Action

Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
 

Marketing –Brian Domann
· RamRide: The RamRide sales/sponsor documents are completed
We have booked Chipper Lanes for a RamRide fund raiser on October 30th it looks like Go Fast Energy drinks will be sending in help for this event. Please let your departments know about this event and encourage them to volunteer to help out.

We have also started planning for the 100,000th ride celebration and are currently in talks to secure Old Town Square to host the event. We have tentatively set the date for November 6th 2009. This date will ensure that we have ample time to secure media coverage and sponsors for the event.
· FOCO 350: We are going to be sending around a signup sheet looking for volunteers to help out with the 350.org event on October 24th. Please ask your department to help out with this event. 
Dates to Remember

October 24th – FOCO350 Rally

October 30th – RamRide Fund Raiser

November 6th – RamRide 100,000th celebration

RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
Weekly Meetings: 

· RamRide meetings are on Mondays at 2:00pm.
· 100,000 ride celebration meetings are taking place. Ask for info if you would like to join.
General:
· The RamRide 100,000 ride ceremony planning is underway. The preliminary event location is in Olde Town Square. We are formulating ideas for festivities and events to hold during the event to promote our program to the community at large. Talk with Director Domann, Director Ragland or myself for more information.
· Thanks to all Directors who have signed up to work RamRide for the 2 required nights throughout the school year. If you haven’t signed up, please do so at Senate this week, or on the calendar posted outside of the RamRide desk.
· We are still in the process of solidifying recurring weekly food donations for this academic year. If anyone has time or resources to assist us in soliciting donations in the community, please talk to a RamRide director.
· Jonathan Igo and Quinn Girrens will be acting Directors in Charge of RamRide this weekend due to the ASCSU retreat.
Status:
· Last Weekend went great, nearly fully staffed every operating night!
· Thursday 9/17/2009:  4 cars running, 38 rides, 128 people, 28 cancels
· Friday 9/18/2009:       12 cars running, 117 rides, 406 people, 79 cancels
· Saturday 9/19/2009:   15 cars running, 124 rides, 421 people, 61 cancels
· Longest actual wait time: 2hrs
· This Weekend:
· Thursday 9/24/2009:   (ATO) 3 dispatchs short
· Friday 9/25/2009:       (BSA, Sigma Alpha) 37 volunteers signed up, fully staffed
· Saturday 9/26/2009:   (Psi Chi) 28 volunteers signed up, 7 volunteers short
· 93,067 rides given through 9/19/2009.
Dates to Remember


10/30/2009 – RamRide event for CSU students
11/6/2009 (tentative date) – RamRide 100,000 ride event
Student Services – April Ragland 
· Positive Impact went great over the weekend. Our next game is October 10th! 

· We are working on collaborating with RamRide and Marketing to plan a party for their 100,000 rides given. We are hoping to reserve Old Town square for the weekend of the 6th. There is going to be free food, giveaways, and live music. 

· We are also collaborating with marketing and RamRide to put on a fundraiser at the bowling alley on October 30th. 

· We are also planning a homecoming party with ASCSU alumni so look for more information on that in the near future. 
Dates to Remember
October 10, October 24, October 31, November 27- Positive Impact 

October 30th- RamRide fundraiser Chipper lanes

November 6th- RamRide 100,000 rides party!!! Old Town square 

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETINGS. The Court has a new meeting place this semester. Our 3 p.m. meetings are held in the East Atrium of the Lory Student Center. Remember, most parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. This week, we plan on hosting some training with Conflict Resolution to bring our new members up to speed.  
· CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENT. A bill proposing a constitutional amendment to clarify the Supreme Court’s jurisdiction was unanimously approved on its first vote last week. This legislation affects the Supreme Court’s jurisdiction and would allow justices to sit on the All University Hearing Board—a creation of the Office of Conflict Resolution and Student Conduct Services. A second vote is expected at this week’s Senate meeting. 

· ASCSU EVENTS. Thanks to Diversity and Outreach for hosting Friday’s event at the International House. Coming up this weekend is the ASCSU retreat. While a number of justices won’t be able to attend because they will be taking the September LSAT, we look forward to a productive weekend with those who can make it. 

